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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 5th March 2011
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

Bill Clements, Stephen Kennedy, David Leonard, Jeanette Morton, Sam Howlett, John Patton, Fred McCrea, Ronnie Kennedy, Paul Kirk, Ken Tweedie
Apologies
Patricia Gibson, Alan Hunter
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted.

Correspondence
Letter from NIBA requesting that BBL provide list of test pieces to be used in forthcoming Championship of Ireland contest by end of May 2011. This will be considered in due course.
Letter of complaint from Malone Presbyterian Church regarding condition of halls Solos & Quartets Competition.  Some damage was caused including a blocked toilet, picture knocked off wall and some children’s artwork damaged. A cheque for £50 has already been passed to the church to help put right the damage and a letter of apology will also be sent.
Treasurer’s Report

KT advised that the balance at bank on 25th February was £4113.76. 

AD to meet with Des Lowry to get sign-off of new accounts from last year.

Solos & Quartets 2011
A very successful day!
Discussion were had regarding the days proceedings and suggestions were made regarding moving the Junior Band and Ensembles sections to lunchtime so that children don’t have such a long day. Also the possible addition of a younger Junior Band section. These suggestions will be discussed in depth at a later date.

Total profit for the day was £517.

Fivemiletown

Another very successful event with 14 bands performed on the day.

It was good to see Kilskeery Silver Band making their first appearance and everyone including the adjudicator was impressed with their standard of playing.

Comments were made regarding the PA system and that people at the back of the venue could not hear the announcements. The BBL will work with the Valley Hotel to see what improvements can be made.
Bill Clements made a suggestion that music and entertainment should be adjudicated separately and separate prizes awarded for each.

Jeanette Morton noted that there were insufficient music stands in Murley Bandroom on the day. It was decided that bands should be responsible for supplying their own stands next year.
Total profit for the day was £1029.42.
Please turn over…
Spring Festival
18 bands have entered including 2 new school bands – St Michael’s College from Enniskillen and Omagh Academy.
Discussions are ongoing with WELB regarding loan of percussion equipment on the day. PK to contact Bob Quick to confirm. The list of percussion required is:

4 Timpani

Xylophone

Concert Bass Drum

Tubular Bells

Tam Tam

AD to contact Tommy Barr to see about transporting the WELB percussion to the contest venue.

PK to send letter to bands detailing draw, percussion list, and a reminder to return trophies.

Admission fee will be £5.

Start time will be 10:30am.

Draw Made as follows:
Junior Bands

1. 1st Old Boys Youth Band 
2. Third Carrickfergus Junior Band 
School Bands

1. St Michael’s College Brass Band 
2. Omagh Academy Brass Band 
4th Grade

1. Poyntzpass Silver Band 
3rd Grade

1. St Mary’s Silver Band 
2. Wellington Silver Band 
3. CWA Brass 
4. Comber Silver Band 
5. St Mark’s Silver Band 
2nd Grade

1. Third Carrickfergus Band 
2. Roughan Silver Band 
3. Ballyduff Silver Band 
4. Templemore Silver Band 
Championship Grade

1. Downshire Brass 
2. Murley Silver Band 
3. 1st Old Boys Silver Band 
4. Strabane Concert Brass 
AD to check travel plans with Colin Hardy including whether he would prefer to travel back to Belfast on Saturday evening.
Sam Howlett to collect Colin Hardy from airport and take him to Strabane on day before contest. Colin will be staying in Fir Trees hotel.
NIBA scrutineers will be available on the day for registrations.

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 9th April at 3pm in Laganvale Bandroom.
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